Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
November 30, 2015
Attendees:  Dr. Michael Galyean, Dr. Cindy Akers, Dr. Michael Ballou, Dr. David Weindorf, Jane Piercy, Ann Ulmer, Norman Martin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. Steve Fraze, Dr. Mike Orth, Dr. Charles Klein, Dr. Mark Wallace, and Dr. Eric Hequet
1. Minutes from the October 19, 2015 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

2. Dr. Jon Ulmer from the Department of Agricultural Education and Communications made a presentation to the council to discuss implementing a better way for students to earn a teaching certificate for any CASNR major.  This has always been option for students, but for those who decide late in their program that they would like to get a teaching certificate, it can pose some problems such as holding grades and scholarship issues.  The department chairs agreed this was a good idea, so Dr. Ulmer will work with his department and Savannah Leonard to devise a teaching certificate program that will be in the best interest for any CASNR student who decides they would like to get a teaching certificate.

3. Dr. Weindorf has recently been asked about the college establishing an award for young faculty members who are in the early years (1 to 3) of their teaching career.  The council does not want to overlap with the current Jr. Faculty Award that is already in place, so Dr. Weindorf will work on criteria for the new award as well as reevaluate the criteria for the current award and we will revisit this idea at a later date.

4. Dr. Galyean would like to see a rotation plan put in place for service on college committees.  He believes it would be beneficial and would allow for more faculty members to serve on the committees.  Chairs agreed with the concept, so the Dean’s Office will start developing a rotation plan to begin the next academic year.
5. Dr. Galyean asked department chairs to meet with their faculty and discuss whether they feel the need to implement departmental criteria/guidelines for the tenure and promotion process.  If the faculty do not feel that additional criteria/guidelines from the department are needed, they can just continue to follow the college guidelines and label them as departmental guidelines.
OTHER

Dr. Galyean reminded everyone that today is the CASNR Town Hall meeting with President Nellis, Provost Schovanec and Sr. Vice President Duncan.  It will begin at 1:15 p.m. in Room 001 of the Education Building.

Jane announced that the Administrative Council Christmas Party will be held on December 19th at the home of Dr. and Mrs. Mark Wallace.  Dr. Wallace will forward his address and the time of the party to everyone in the coming week.  Jane also reported that fund-raising was going well and they are still working on the renovation plans for their new office space.
Dr. Akers handed out the apps/admits report.  The numbers look good and every department is ahead of last year’s numbers at this time.  She also passed out the scholarship report and noted we will be able to offer more Gold and Silver scholarships next year.  She asked the department chairs to please contact the students on the list as well as let her know if there is anything else the Student Success Center can do to help recruit these students.  They have already been sending out T-shirts and personal notes.
Dr. Ballou reported the dollar amount for research proposals that goes through the Office of Research Services (ORS) was up 27% this year, and we were awarded approximately $10.8 million in FY15.  The funding continues to be a mix from industry (34%), state (22%), federal (17%), non-profit organizations (13%), federal pass-through (9%), and other sources (5%).  Dr. Ballou also noted the Agriculture and Food Research Initiative (AFRI) program funding rates are up from last year, and he would like the department chairs to encourage more participation in the AFRI programs.
Dr. Johnson announced that the search to replace Dr. Tom Knight is still in progress, and it may be necessary for them to make a few modifications to the position description because they have not received any applications thus far.

Dr. Weindorf stated the first-ever CASNR Alumni Tour will take place in June, and will tour places in Czechoslovakia and Romania.  They will need at least 15 couples to make the tour possible.
Dr. Weindorf also noted we are still in the process of hiring a CASNR Safety Officer to replace Amy Parks, who left in September.  Please let him know if you have a Post-Doc or a faculty member (who needs summer salary covered), who would be interested in the position.  Also, we are in the final push for the research publication incentive program, beginning tomorrow (December 1st).  Dr. Weindorf reported that the search for a new chair in Landscape Architecture is winding down, as they have now had two candidates who have completed their campus visits.
Dr. Hequet reported the Texas State Support Committee meeting will be held two days this week here in Lubbock at the USDA-ARS Plant Stress Lab.  The graduate program review paperwork for the department is almost complete.  He noted that it has been difficult to get the data needed to complete the comparison portion of the paperwork.  Many of the faculty in PSS attended the 2015 National Meeting (ASA, CSSA, and SSSA) in Minneapolis, Minnesota, November 15 – 18.  Dr. Hequet also noted there are currently 12 applications that have been submitted for Dr. Auld’s position, and the search committee will meet after the holidays to begin the interview process.  The search for a replacement for Dr. Maas’ position is also currently underway.
Dr. Klein reminded everyone that he will be leaving this Sunday for Australia to visit his new grandson.  He stated that the department just received word they have been awarded a grant from USDA for a XLDS (xeric landscaping design studio) program.  The program will operate much like an in-house design and consulting studio where paid student assistants will work under the supervision of faculty to provide customized low-water-use landscape design services.  A modest fee will be paid by homeowners for this service to help sustain the program once it is established.  Additionally, XLDS will provide greater educational opportunities for students and faculty, as well as valuable community outreach effort by both LA and PSS departments.
Dr. Fraze announced that effective January 1st, Dr. David Doerfert will be moving to the Graduate School and will be assuming the Associate Dean position being vacated by Dr. Clifford Fedler.  Dr. Doerfert will continue to hold a 50%, 9-month appointment in AE&C.  The Office of the Provost has given AE&C a faculty position number so the salary savings can be used to add a full-time position in the department.
Dr. Orth announced that both the Meats Judging Team and Livestock Judging Team won National Championships recently.  The second companion animal position has been filled and the third and final equine companion animal position is in progress.  There will be a Ranch Horse Team Reunion this weekend to help raise funds for the program.

Dr. Galyean stated that out of the seven Research Assistant Professor positions we were given, four have been hired internally, and the last three (one in AFS and two in PSS) will go through the standard hiring process.
Dr. Wallace reported that NRM has completed their hire for a Research Assistant Professor.  Dr. Sarah Fritts will begin her new position December 1st.  Three NRM faculty members are currently undergoing the third-year review process.  As a result of their latest move, the NRM administrative staff and a few faculty are still dealing with moving issues and trying to get things organized and in place.

Dr. Galyean gave an update on some building projects that are in the works.  Elevators will be placed in the Agricultural Sciences and Agricultural Education and Communications buildings.  However, getting this equipment on the deferred maintenance list is approximately a two-year process.  Because we have funding for building maintenance/upgrades that needs to be spent soon, renovations will be done to the CASNR Annex building to help make it a better place for the NRM and LA faculty and students.  The FBRI parking lot is getting a makeover, and PSS 117 (formerly PSS 115) will be getting some technology upgrades.  Dr. Galyean would also like to receive estimates from the department chairs on renovations they would like to plan for.

Ann Ulmer stated that grants from the HLSR will be looking at “letters of intent” sometime in January or February, and they would like to see some from our college.  The purpose of these grants are more for funding activities as opposed to research programs.  These proposals need to be submitted through the Development Office, so Jane and Ann will meet to discuss the process.
